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Dear Sir or Madam: 

I am a classroom teacher at Bearden High School in the Knoxville, TN.   We are a relatively large and 

diverse school with about 2000 students.  My background is in English, but I’ve been teaching an ACT 

preparation course for the past twelve years.  This year I teach six sections of the course and over 200 

students.  Within the walls of my classroom, I teach English language, learners, special education, 

students, and regular education students. Unfortunately, our school does not offer my course to our AP 

students. 

In the summer of 2020, I became nervous that my students would not get classroom instruction, and 

thus would be ill-prepared for the ACT. That is when I found power prep in our story just begins right 

there.  I was deathly afraid that my students would not do well on the ACT because they wouldn’t have 

anything in their hands with which to prepare.  Instead, what I found was the best ACT prep tool I have 

ever used.   

My school has gone on to be at the top of our district in ACT scores and growth every single year since 

we began using the program.  We see student increases in our lowest performing students, in our 

highest performing students, and every student in between. The program offers our students who can’t 

afford private tutoring that opportunity and it meets the needs of every single student.   

Clearly, this is beneficial to our students and our school and their parents.  But the immediate benefit is 

not all. Dozens upon dozens of students have received an enhanced scholarship awards because of their 

ACT growth, and that impact can be generational.    

As for me and my course and my school, we could not do more to endorse the PowerPrep program.  The 

program has been a life changer. The people have been helpful and friendly, and willing to answer 

questions for my students.  Any partnership between the ACT and power prep will only make my 

students stronger, and it will make every student who uses that program stronger.   

Sincerely, 

 

John Rice 
Bearden High School ACT teacher 
Knox County Schools 
 


